
From: "Mochrie, Paul" <Paul.Mochrie@vancouver.ca>
To: "Direct to Mayor and Council

Date: 4/22/2025 10:52:56 AM
Subject: Upcoming news release: Lime expands shared e-scooter system into downtown 

Vancouver (April 22, 2025) 

Dear Mayor and Council,

I am writing to inform you that the City will be issuing the below news release jointly with Lime announcing the 
expansion of the shared e-scooter system into downtown Vancouver with designated parking station 
installation beginning this week.

In early June, a Downtown launch event will coincide with the 40 stations being activated for public use. Staff 
will provide more information about the launch event in coming weeks, including opportunities for Mayor and 
Council participation.

Please keep this news release embargoed until it goes live from the City media email account. Maria will reply 
to this email with the relevant vancouver.ca link and social media links, once these are 
live.

Best, 
Paul 

Paul Mochrie (he/him)

City Manager

City of Vancouver

paul.mochrie@vancouver.ca 

The City of Vancouver acknowledges that it is situated on the unceded traditional territories of the xʷməθkʷəy̓əm 
(Musqueam), Sḵwx̱wú7mesh (Squamish), and səlilwətaɬ (Tsleil-Waututh) Nations.
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Lime expands shared e-scooter system into downtown Vancouver 

Getting around the city will be even more sustainable this Earth Day as Lime announces the expansion 
of its shared e-scooter system to downtown Vancouver just in time for spring.  

Starting this week, residents and visitors will begin to see the installation of Lime parking stations 
throughout the downtown peninsula. Each parking station will designate a clear end-of-trip location 
while keeping streets safe and uncluttered. Locations were carefully selected, in collaboration with the 
City and with feedback from local businesses and residents, to focus on safety, ease of use and access 
to key downtown routes and destinations.  

“Happy Earth Day, Vancouver! I am thrilled for the expansion of the shared e-scooter system which 
will add even more sustainable transportation options downtown,” says Mayor Ken Sim. “This 
expansion marks the next important step towards growing into a city-wide program, offering a safe, 
convenient, affordable, and emissions-free way to get around Vancouver.”   

“All of us at Lime are thrilled and grateful for the opportunity to bring shared e-scooters to downtown 
Vancouver through this milestone expansion in sustainable transportation in the city. This launch 
wouldn’t be possible without the strong partnership and collaboration alongside the City of 



Vancouver. Together, we’ve built a program that supports the City’s climate goals, commitment to 
accessibility, and vision for a greener future. In Vancouver, our approach has always been rooted in 
community including building a local team that understands the city’s needs. We’re excited to 
continue supporting Vancouver with innovative, people-first mobility options that truly make a 
difference,” said Sonia Kandola, Senior Director of Government Relations at Lime. 

About the Lime shared e-scooter system

Last year, Lime was selected as the successful vendor to operate a new shared e-scooter system in 
Vancouver, following a rigorous evaluation process in response to a Request for Proposals (RFP) 
issued on November 15, 2023. Unique to the City of Vancouver, the contract provides a shared e-
scooter system with custom Lime parking stations and fleet. The system is cost-neutral to the City, 
with no financial contribution required from the City to the operator during the contract period.   

Safety remains a top priority for both Lime and the City of Vancouver. The e-scooter system includes 
features such as slow and no-ride zones, helmet provision, sidewalk detection, a training mode, and 
helmet selfies to ensure responsible riding. Lime continues to monitor rider behaviour to ensure 
compliance with traffic regulations and proper parking practices. 



Since launching in Hastings-Sunrise and Grandview Woodland neighbourhoods in September 2024 
nearly 6,000 riders have taken over 33,000 trips with Lime. 

Vancouver e-scooter regulations  

E-scooters in Vancouver are permitted to operate on:

· Streets with speed limits of 50 km/hr or less

· Greenways, bikeways, bike lanes, and protected cycle lanes

· Seawall and park paths where bikes are allowed

E-scooters are not permitted to be ridden on sidewalks.

All Lime e-scooter riders must: 

· Wear a helmet

· Be at least 18 years old

· Follow a maximum speed limit of 25 km/h

Click here to learn more about City of Vancouver e-scooter safety and by-laws. 
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Media contact: 
Civic Engagement and Communications 
media@vancouver.ca 

Lime media contact:   
Jacob Tugendrajch  
jacob.tugendrajch@li.me 




